STOWLANGTOFT ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

ST GEORGE’S CHURCH

MONDAY 13th MAY 2013 AT 7.00 PM

Present : Cllrs D D’Lima, N Kaines, J Orlopp,  J Godfrey, S Wilkinson. District Councillor R Barker.  Mrs M Gardiner (Clerk) was in attendance.  Members of the public were also present.

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting.
1
Apologies:  County Councillor J Storey, Cllr J Catchpole and the Police 

2
Minutes of the meeting: held on 21st May 2012 – were agreed and signed as a true record. Proposed Cllr Kaines, seconded Cllr Orlopp.

3
County Councillor’s report: was read out in her absence 

County Council business…

Over the last two years there has been much change but things have settled down now.  We have Mark Bee as Leader of the Council and Deborah Cadman as Chief Executive.  They have brought a sense of stability to the council.  In March I announced that I would not be putting my name forward to the Conservative Group for election as Deputy Group Leader.  Effectively that means that from May 6th I will no longer be Deputy Leader of the Council and I will also stand down from my role as Cabinet Member for Finance.  I am still hoping to represent you as your local councillor but that is for the electorate to determine.


The economic situation is still a cause of concern for many people.  The SCC budget for the year 2012/13 has been brought in on target, in fact it will be better than on target with more savings being made than planned for.  This is good news as we know that the grants from central government are going to decrease in real terms while our costs are increasing.   The two main areas where the budgets are under pressure are in childrens services and in adult care.  Processes have been put in place in both areas to make the services more proactive, rather than reactive, and these are now beginning to show savings.  


Roughly speaking, apart from roads and schools, only 5% of the population use the services of the County Council and as a result a nil increase in the SCC proportion of the council tax benefits a greater number of people.  As an administration we are proud that we have been able to maintain delivery of services without increasing the council tax and it will be the same for this next financial year, 2013/14.  


Queens Jubilee Celebrations

I was very honoured to be invited to attend many parties and other events to mark and celebrate the Queens Diamond Jubilee.  I attended village celebrations, fun runs and beer festivals.

Locality funding 


Locality funding was given to several Jubilee projects as well as the more normal village projects and I have attached the summary of expenditure for this last year.  From this financial year each councillor will have an equal amount of money (£12,000 per annum). 


Partnership Working

One of the ways in which money can be saved is by joining up services and property with other public sector organisations.   In this last year we have opened Landmark House, on the outskirts of Ipswich, where we are joining with Suffolk Police and a more local example is the joint occupation of the Fire Station at Elmswell by both the Fire Service and the Police.  Having two ‘blue light’ services in one location saves both organisations money and improves joint working.


And Finally….

I have tried to get to all the Parish Council meetings, and other village meetings, that I possibly can.  Often these are on a Monday evening and there can be two or three on one night.  I try to be fair and make sure that I get to them all at some stage but if I have missed any I apologise.   I greatly enjoy the work that I do – and meeting the people that I represent.  I am always available to talk to people about their problems and I will always do all that I can to help. 

Jane Storey
4
District Councillor’s report: Cllr Barker reported that Mid Suffolk District Council has been working quietly in the background.  It has gained a local government award for working increasingly closely with Babergh.  


He thanked Stowlangtoft for their successful litter-pick.  He is not yet satisfied with the cleanliness of the A14.


The budget has been kept low by using 2620 man hours from the community payback scheme.  Over 13 weeks of litter-picking and clearing houses that have been left in a mess.  


There has been little fly-tipping in the area recently.


The only planning enforcement issue continues to be the quad bikes at the pit.


Street Farm has still not been resolved.


Cllr Barker was questioned about the regeneration of Stowmarket and it's parking problems.  Regeneration is planned and the £1 parking period is to be extended to up to 2 hours.


Season tickets will be reduced from £500 to £300 and parking may be 'free after three' for special events.  
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Police report: The Chairman read the following report received from the Police:

Reported Crimes - There have been 6 reported crimes in the Parish of Stowlangtoft during the past year  The crimes were in the following categories.
                                                                          2011/12                        2012/13

Theft – Other                                                            


   1


Theft – in Dwelling





             
   1                                                                                                                      

Burglary – other                                               3


Burglary  - Dwelling                                          1                                    3


Criminal Damage – Other                                                                      1                                                                                                                          

Total              

                              4                                    6

IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION OR ARE SUSPICIOUS ABOUT ANYTHING REPORT IT on 101 and IF YOU THINK A CRIME IS BEING COMMITTED ALWAYS DIAL 999.

General

During the last year the Debenham office has relocated to a purpose built room at the fire station.


We have a new Chief Constable Mr Douglas Paxton and a new PCC Mr Tim Passmore.  
PCSO Chris Bales has moved on to a new post 


We have a new PC Jayne Gardiner on secondment at present


You can now follow us on Twitter at Midsuffpolice

How are we doing ?

Priorities

Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 

The current Priorities for Mid Suffolk Central are:-.

To identify possible vulnerable locations for theft of garden ornaments and statues and to provide crime prevention advice.


To raise awareness of Catalytic convertor theft.  And to provide crime prevention advice. On Saturday 18th May we will be running a catalytic convertor marking day at Truck East Violet Hill Road Stowmarket IP14 1NN  10am to 1pm    

Have Your Say

The Community Priority Setting Meeting is now open to the public and is where our priorities for the following month will be set, please come along and raise any issues. 


The next meeting will be on 1tst   July  2013, at The Black  Horse Public House, Thorndon, IP23 7RJ.


The Meeting starts at 7.00pm and finishes at 8pm. All members of the Parish Council as well as the public are invited to attend when they can bring any issues/concerns to the meetings attention. 

Please contact us to find out when later meetings are, alternatively the information is on our website.

Quality of service

If you would like to tell us your views on the service that you have received from us or just to say how nice it is to see a Police Officer in your village, please let us know. We appreciate all feedback & comments from residents within our SNT area.
Contact us

Tel: 101 & ask to speak to the Mid Suffolk Central Team

E-mail: midsuffcentral.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

Website: www.onesuffolk.co.uk/safersuffolk/midsuffolkcentral - please visit our website which is updated regularly.


PC 873 Clare Wayman & PCSO 3148 Vince Clarkson.
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Annual reports from village groups : 


The Churchwarden read the following report from the Vicar:

The year 2012 went very well in the parish of St George, Stowlangtoft.  The church is located in a small rural village and is indeed a Rural Church.   

Our Churchwarden undertakes her duties and responsibilities with a great deal of zeal and dedication. She works very hard in carrying out the various duties as seen in the organisation of the annual bonfire night which figures prominently in the church calendar year of events and the diligence shown by members of out subcommittees in maintaining our historic bell and clock tower. 
The church services have remained the same over the year and are set to remain the same for the foreseeable future.  All the services, which are arranged by the Benefice Ministry Team was accepted at the PCC at Stowlangtoft and all were in agreement with the service rota.  All Parish services are held as scheduled and in addition to them, there is further worship at Benefice Services and a nine thirty, mid-weekly service at the Priory Room in Walsham as part of collective worship in the wider church community, on a regular basis.
The Parish Church of Stowlangtoft, in the Benefice, along with the Deanery and the Diocese, form one Christian Community within the wider Anglian Communion.  The church services as a focal point for all, and for worship and mission.  The Church also provides identity in the community with the aim of encouraging all to join actively in the life of the church and the wider Christian family.   
The Octopus, the Benefice magazine is produced bi-monthly and is distributed to every home in the Benefice.  This achievement is due solely to the commitment and the hard work of a small group of dedicated people from across the whole Benefice.  It enables each church congregation to communicate with all the communities regarding the central focus of each parish church in their lives.
Stowlangtoft is a small church congregation as well as a close  knitted one and is in good harmony with the whole parish community around them.
PCC Chairman – The Reverend Samuel Long.

The Churchwarden added that the PCC very much appreciated the support of the 
Parish Council and the contribution it makes to our church and grass-cutting costs. Like many rural churches we find it very hard to raise the necessary funds to maintain the church, a beautiful building also proving greatly admired by visitors.  Our basic annual expenditure is £7000 which last year included the Parish Share (Quota) and insurance cover as well as roof and clock repairs.  Our Annual Bonfire & Fireworks evening is a popular event, and with the help of our generous sponsor, the Friends of Stowlangtoft and good weather we made £4000 at last year's event.  We would welcome any help with general maintenance, church cleaning etc.  At present we have only a small committee of five, all of us with many other commitments.


Mrs M Rogers is the Local History Recorder.  The information has all been computerised by Mrs Catchpole and they are now looking for a volunteer to take over the role.


Recreation and Social Committee – The funds appear to be sorted now and necessary signatures obtained.  The committee can now meet to discuss the way forward.
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Chairman’s Report: 

- Our work this year has been typical for that of a small parish.  In truth, our main task has been to set and allocate finances to be paid from the Village precept.  In keeping with National guidelines, we have managed to avoid increasing the precept in order to reduce the strain on our villagers’ finances.


-  There has been little development in the Village during the past year.  No planning applications (apart from internal alterations) have been received.


-  The biggest disappointment for me has been our failure to effectively tackle the speeding motorists – not, I stress through a lack of effort by Cllr Steve Wilkinson.  As you will be aware, we thought we had everything in place: funding from Cllr Storey, support from our PCSO, Vince Clarkson and a willing band of volunteers….but we were sadly scuppered by an apparent lack of a suitable ‘safe’ site for us to carry out our monitoring.  However, with Steve’s perseverance and continued support from our local Police teams, I believe that we will continue our endeavours to tackle the offenders.


-  On the good side, we have, under the organization of Cllrs Kaines and Catchpole, had another successful annual litter pick.  Thank you to all who help keep our village tidy.


-  To our own councillors, I would like to extend a vote of thanks for your contribution to making Stowlangtoft a safe and pleasant place to live.  Although I would like to think that being a parish councillor is not too onerous a duty, it still takes dedication to turn up to our meetings in order to play your part at parish level.  Without the very local and intimate knowledge that you can bring to planning, financial and other matters regarding our village, decisions would have to be taken at a higher level, which could only be a bad thing for us all.


-  I would also like to publically thank our County Councillor Jane Storey and District Councillor, Roy Barker for their support to Stowlangtoft during the past year – it is always appreciated that you make the effort to attend and interact with us at our Parish Council meetings.


-  Thank you also to our PCSOs and those admittedly few members of the public who regularly attend our meetings.  You are always welcome!


- And lastly, a personal thank you to our Clerk, Margaret Gardiner, without whom I would most certainly struggle to keep within the rules, regulations and deadlines to which the Parish Council is bound. 
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Date of next meeting: May 2014.
